THE STANFORD REC COMMISSION

The Minutes of the November 10, 2010 meeting.

Minutes for October were reviewed and approved.

PRESENT :  Sue Blouse, Rich Dalzell, Evelyn Seipp, Renee Richard, and Karla Triola

ABSENT:  Mark D’Agostino, Sarah Rigolino

Resignation of Sarah Rigolino

Sarah Rigolino has resigned from the Rec Commissioin, due to family commitments, but no letter has yet been received.  Karla wrote Sarah an email asking for letter of resignation and a thank you has been sent.

We have received Karen Gale’s letter of resignation.  Karen’s resignation was due to professional commitments in New York City.  In review of the commentary and opinion in Karen Gale’s resignation letter, the Rec Commission felt that all funds were allocated and properly used in the building of the Stanford skatepark pad.

Town Website

Mark D’Agostino will be getting in touch with the webmaster [Jason Woodcock] to work on the links for Recreation.

Fall Soccer

Soccer tournaments took place Saturday, November 6th.  All went well, despite some issues with the coaches, and the day’s events ended by 3:30.  

Skatepark

Bids have been put out for fencing to Adams, Oakwood, and Red Hook Fence.  Copeland will be back to paint on lines.  Sue mentioned that there is an area [dip] where water collects on the pad.

Frankenstein’s Fortress

The haunted house revenues were up this year from 2009.  

Grand total $27,401.60 for 2010 compared to $23,900 for 2009.

Patrons visiting ~ 2,309 for 2010 compared to ~2110 for 2009.

There was a one-dollar price increase to the adult ticket this year, no increase in child fare.

Note: Post an ad in the Daily Freeman for 2011.  Most people have heard of Frankenstein’s Fortress, by word of mouth or the website. 

Budget Adjustments

There was a problem concerning Forever Young Club’s allotment; the Senior’s money has been reinstated.  Arthena Jones headed up the Forever Young Club and organized the outings and bus trips. It has been suggested in the past and currently, the Forever Young Club must reach out to all the Town seniors, and to make an effort to involve new people and shut-ins.  If the bus is not full, they need to rent a smaller bus.

Another budget adjustment was to not hire any sheriff patrols.

Winter Basketball 

The Winter Basketball registration forms need to be sent out sooner, before Winter Recess, especially because of the problems with communication/ busing and the adjustments with the merger of the two elementary schools.  Registration forms will need to be sent to Cold Spring ~ 235 students, and Seymour Smith, ~265 students.  

Letter from Brenda Danielle

Rich has responded to Brenda Danielle.  She asked Rich to call the parents of the child who accidentally hit her with the Frisbee.

Holiday Parade of Lights with the Santa at the Firehouse [Lions Club] is scheduled Saturday, Dec 4th at 6pm.

There will be no Rec Commission meeting for December 8, 2010.  

Respectively Submitted, 

Karla Triola

